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,o~n Thursday, March 31, atin~

l nual change-over meeting pr
uderts' Council, the reigns b)

ontrol of the Students' Union in
be transferred. ci
~SU president Len Zoeteman in

the four other executive oflb, fnance vp Elleen ti
kie, academic vp Ken Mc- *wi
j' ne, executive vp Howard pilins and services vp Jan st
'e,w 1ii passauthority over 10
M iet-eltiJay Spark and his 10
vutive.teAnd counciliors who acj,ý eiect their positions ac

rthis year wili take over th
Lthe 24 reps who, With the hi
.ecutive members, made up sr
kear's Council, the governing re
Pf the Students' Union. th,rking in a studentsG
Ipzation ls diffIcuit; the one-C

tenures of voiunteer and el
ed Polsitions offert cause y
uiy sholrt-sighted poiicy t

theè iack of communication yc
jIhe student body someti mes yE
6s in disagreeable decisions. 2I

the five executive members, ec
serve 1 2-onth terms at a ac

oli air f $350, with wolrk J(
Isen nexceeding 60 hou rs, qt

em canb both rewarding Or
^pain'ui.0Lokingj back over the pasi ecwok fthe Executive and P(tudents' ouncli, Gateway eý
Ioutgoing president Len fO
man to recail some of the cc
of bis Executive this past vil

and discuss the services the nE
provides Individual students PE
P34 in annuai fees. c

ne

ETEMAN: i think the
ents' Union is valuable, or 01

rse, otherwiseliwouidn't have (
t a year working for it, But i t
k sometimes students just fit
't realize ail the things the Su St
s for them. For instance, in
year's budget, published last st
da in the Gateway, we gr

edthe students just what b

ices we provide. Besides the ki
ly-visible ones - Gateway, k

SR, FOS, FIW, Housing ce
.tory, Socials and s0 on-:-.di
were trying to show students ar
thow high costs can run when R(
have a building our size (the Vi
est SU Bldg. in Canada) and al
businesses we do.sl
We speak with students, to F(
ent associations, to other in
ersity groups. But theresstili SE

ed for dloser communication cc
students. They sometimes F

m like they just dont give a
nn about the Students' Union e)
nd that's frustrating. We, the c1
cutive, have put in a hard re
r. There's been a lot of per- E,
1 reward for me, but v
eti mes it' s frustrating when vl
al issues surface, or when gr

seinterested in politicai fe
srs start hounding you to c(
e themselves look goocd. But d(
rally, there's been a positive re

tude this year. ar
TEWAY: Were there Hi
lights of the year for you? b(

espots?. yE
ETEMAN: I can think of lots of cc
lis: our work to provide an re
itable formula for Faculty at
eciation grants, something fO
ttook lots of work and finaiiy PE
ea lasting formula to work ey
~coverage from outside t'j

la during the year which dE
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Pres.disus
icreased a great deai over the
previous year; concessions made
by the university for thestudents;
icluding a fair number of finan-
cial ones. 1 saw a swing towards
icreased student representation
on committees and that's par-,
cularly signifîcant when you see
what's happening on other cam-
'uses across Canada - where
tudent invoivement is dropping.

On the other hand, one of the
lw points for me is seeing the
ctive students becoming more
ctive in university affairs, and
te low-level participant making
is or her contribution even
maller -l'm afraid some of the
reai workers might burn
temselves out.
GATEWAY: i have a list of some
lection and Council promises
ou people made. Can we run

hrough them and see what
ou've done in the course of the
ear?
ZOETEMAN: Sure. The Ex-
acutive were involved in such
administrative work as preparing
lb descriptions, personnel re-
quirements within the SU,
organizing a new office filing
ystem for the incoming ex-
cutive, revamping the SUB
policy manual, changing special
vents to remove responsibiiity
fr socials from the director,
ompieting the HUB agreement
with the university, setting up a
new system 10 receive accounts
payable, bringing in a new liquor
cencing poiicy and a new SU
rcords pricing policy, etc.

Service area work included
btaining new signs for SUB
Nwith a $2,500 contribution
twards the $4,500 cost coming

rom the university>, creating
Student Housing Week (Aug. 23
to 27) to publicize the need for
tudent housing, postîng
rievance sheets to get feed-

back f rom students, getting ad-
ditional tickets for the Box Office,
eeping 5 cent photocopying on
ampus (the SUB IBM>, expan-
ding CKSR to f ive campus outiets
nd cable, setting a new socials
poiicy, hosting à western ser-
ices conference on campus for
ail western Canadian univer-
ities, developing of a new Clubs
>olîcy, analysing a student hous-
ig study, and implementing a
econd semester book exchange
co-ordinated by Varsity Christian
:ellowship.

In academic matters, the
executive worked to change the
office of student affairs and as
resuit hired a Student Advocate,
Don Spandier (office 432-4236),
whose job is to help students
work through academic
grievance procedures when they
fel they've been mistreated. A
course guide was aiso
Ieveloped, but viewing is
restricted only to administration
and academic staff this year.
However, the groundwork has
been laid for a course guide next
year and there wiil be one. Short
courses in writing skiils and
reading were continued and weli
attended. A first term study week
fr next year we lobbie 'd for was
*assed, as was consideration for
xtensive revîsion of the universi-
ty caiendar to make course
descriptions more lucid. Library

hou rs were extended after exten-
sive SU Iobbying; registration
dates for spring and summer
session were set back a month to
leave students a bit more leeway
in deciding upon attending those
sessions; co-operative study
programs (which might see, for
example, an engineering student
working for an eng. firm receiving

academic credit for such work) is
stili being investigated; and a
goid medai award was struck for
a student judged most outstan-
ding in academic qualifications
and extra-curricular involve-
ment.

In trying 10 get out to the
community, we concerned
ourseives with speaking

Outgolng Students' Union pres. Lon Zooteman.

sesengagements off campus; set up
a communlty involvement week
(whlch was flot a great success,
because facuity associations
didn't go for the ide), spoke out
on a few political isses including
sometimes vigorous support for a
campaign against differential
fees), and co-ordinated' tast
Thursday's appreciation banquet
for political, university and stu-
dent leaders.

In general work, the ex-
ecutive pressured for im-
provements in housîng and food
services going to the students,
and won such subtie victories as
an increase for Lister Hall
residents which is two per cent
less than the university had
planned. As weil, we got a non-
smoking area in SUB cafeteria,
and trîed to improve food in SU
outlets like RATT and Friday's.
We set guldelines for SUBexpan-
sion, which this year took the
form of renovations and alloca-
tion of club offices to the sixth
floor and next year may mean
taking back our third floor from
the university.
GATEWAY: What about political
activity, though , since you've
been widely criticized for lacking
it?
ýZOETEMAN: Actually, when you
note that we heid a FAS referen-
dum in the faîl, supported
National Student Day with
money, worked hard 10 fight
differentiai fees, and so, on, it
wasn't reaiiy that bad. But one of
the reasons perhaps why we de-
emphasized politicai
manouevres is because we were
so busy with things like revising
our Constitution, which needed
to be totally over-hau 'led after two
years of neglect.
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